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Finding good in everyone  Finding God in everyone
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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 28th FEBRUARY 2010

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	S Grant 

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	E Merrett 

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	S Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	E Merrett 

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	S Fakava 

	6.00pm
	
	Broad Bay
	No Service 


WESLEY LEADERS’ MEETING - Tuesday 23 February, 10.30am. If you have any agenda items, please phone Peg Wilson, 455 3693.
MORNINGTON MWF  - First meeting of 2010 will be a luncheon on Wednesday 24th February at 12 noon in the Mornington Church Lounge.  Joy Clark will tell us about her recent travels.  Please bring pot luck lunch to share. 

EXPLORERS’ GROUP meets for the first time this year on Sunday afternoon, 28 February, 4.30pm in the Mornington Lounge. Everyone interested in exploring theological insights is warmly welcome.

COME BOATING AT BRIGHTON – A SOCIAL EVENT FOR ALL 
Dinghies, (seating 4) with experienced crew, paddle boats and canoes. 
Low hire cost $5/half hour. 2 km of navigable waterways.  Start at 2:00p.m. on Sunday 28/2. If interested in being on the water please advise Cam Weston on 471 5606 
THE BIBLE WITH ATTITUDE - Kick the habit – Discover the Mystique 
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This is the title of a 7 session bible study series which will be offered during the season of Lent and through to mid- April.

It was written by the Revs. Sarah and Rod Mitchell for Knox Church, and they have kindly made it available to us.

The 7 sessions will have two major foci. The first half will explore some aspect of our own life (faith) journey. The second half will explore the bible, seeking to gain insight into our own stories. Leadership of the studies will be shared by Cornelia and Stuart Grant.  The studies will be held on Wednesday evenings at 7.30pm in the lounge of Wesley Church, Hillside Road.  Dates: 24 February, 3, 10, 24 and 31 March, 7 and 14 April. If you would like to take part, please put your name and phone number on the list provided at church, or phone Cornelia or Stuart, Home 453 6762, office (Stuart) 466 4600.
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WANTED!
Whole households of good used furniture, hundreds of plants, books, clothes, garden tools, and shelf-loads of preserves, jams and BAKING for the day. What Day? The Day of the Great Jumble Sale on behalf of the Wesley Village Project. 
Please ring Sarah (466 4600) to arrange for their collection or they can be delivered to Wesley House, 15 Wesley Street, at the end of a drive-in. All items welcome: we want a hall filled to overflowing! Throw out that old sofa and chairs, make a pack of jams, look up those delicious recipes, empty the bookshelves and turn on the cake-mix mixers! Let’s make this a huge fund-raising day together. Remember those old classic Jumble Sales? Here’s your chance to share in one more. Saturday, 27 February, starting at 10.00am. Be there early for the bargains yourself!
WELCOME TO NEW STUDENTS 
Once again the Otago Combined Christian Groups are providing a hospitality and information tent on our University campus. The tent will be open 24 hours from Monday 22nd February through until Sunday 1st March. We would be very grateful for any baking and/or fruit you can provide, to help us offer hospitality and a warm welcome to new students. Baking and/or fruit can be delivered to the Upper Room Chaplaincy offices (upstairs in University Union building) anytime next week, or taken directly to the tent on the Union lawn. For further information please contact Greg Hughson, Univeristy Chaplain greg.hughson@otago.ac.nz Ph 479 8497. 
Festival of the Plain - “Community Celebrations”

Sunday 28th February 2010 at

7 P.M. in the soccer clubrooms
Memorial Park, MOSGIEL.

Keynote Speaker: Rev Peter Taylor

from Baring Square Methodist Church Ashburton, 

he came to NZ in 2006. Is married to Sharon they have two children. 
He knows that drama can be very significant in both church and community life and wants to share its importance
EVERYONE WELCOME.

Please support this community venture.
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SUPPORT YOUTH 

In Nicaragua & New Zealand 

Broad Bay Methodist Church

Saturday 6th March, 2.00pm – 4.00pm

Peninsula and Broad Bay Church combine to raise money for this years National Project to help youth leaders in NZ & and Training Programmes for the young in Nicaragua. 

Venue:  Methodist Church Broad Bay.

Bring your favourite Teacup to show others. 

Afternoon tea provided.  Charge $5.00

Dr Mervyn Palmer will be present to provide expert information

Please ring with numbers to Olive Bain 4780 657 (evenings) 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER

The World Day of Prayer Service this year is on Friday 5th March and for the Mornington area will be at St Mary's Anglican Church, corner of Whitby and Lawrence Sts., at 7pm.  Come and join the combined churches of Mornington for this service which has been prepared by the Cameroon World Day of Prayer committee.  Everyone is welcome.

STEADY AS YOU GO

Steady as You Go is a programme of simple exercises to improve your strength and balance and help prevent falls. It has been compiled by Age Concern in association with ACC.  Our Mornington group will recommence on Wednesday 3rd March 2010 at the Mornington Methodist Church and runs from 1-2pm. It requires no level of fitness and new members are always welcome. For further information phone Brian or Margaret Connor 488 4345

[image: image7.wmf]Otago District MWF 
Visit from National President
Vaotane, Olive & Rosa will be making a visit to Dunedin on Friday 26th February 2010.  We have planned a Pot Luck tea at Mornington church at 6.00pm.   This is a chance for you to meet and hear our visitors.   Please bring some food towards the main meal, as executive will supply dessert. 

This will really be your only chance to meet Vaotane and her team, as they travel onto Southland the next day.   Those requiring transport please ring Ivy Reggett – 4557332.   Anyone wanting to accompany us to Milton and Balclutha on Saturday 27th February is most welcome, leaving East Taieri Store, Riccarton Road at 9.45am sharp.  Please bring something to share for a pot luck lunch at Balcutha.  Meeting the Milton Ladies at 10.30am in the Hall on the Main Street in Milton 
COMBINED OTAGO SOUTHLAND –

CENTRAL SOUTH ISLAND SCHOOL OF THEOLOGY
The annual School of Theology will take place again at Lakelands Park, on the beautiful Frankton Arm of Lake Wakatipu, Queenstown.

The dates: Sunday evening to Wednesday morning, 21 to 24 March 2010

What’s on offer? The main content will be an intensive presented by David Bell and team from Trinity College on the theme,

“Living the faith; an ethical approach”

Martin Luther once famously declared, “Here I stand, and can do no other,” as he brought about sweeping reforms in church and society. Christians in New Zealand today have to make informed choices about how they will live and conduct their lives. Sometimes we are caught between demands of the laws of the land, the rules and regulations of the church, and our personal faith stance on issues. Learn how to achieve integrity in faith and life and find a balance between happiness, piety and ethics. Tutors are David Bell, Don Biggs, Lindsay Cumberpatch.

President Alan Upson will also be present and will offer a session on “Action out of Meditation”.

Registration forms are available from Rachael Masterton, rmasterton@actrix.co.nz
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Aaron Pitts who is celebrating a birthday on 26th February. 
CLEANER FOR MORNINGTON

Mornington Leaders meeting discussed the question of church cleaning, which is becoming something of a burden falling on a few people. It has been proposed that we contract a cleaner to do the work, and several members stated their willingness to contribute to a cleaning fund in place of doing the work themselves. If you would like to contribute to the fund, please contact the treasurer, Mary Thompson, Phone 464 0787.

COMPUTING ANYONE?

Do you want to email or skype distant family and friends, research your family history, write letters, and make greeting cards and calendars, or even do basic accounts? 

THE MISSION CAN HELP!  We have a limited number of subsidised places on our Community Computing Course. To register call now and talk to Mike; Phone 487 7959 or email mikeb@dmm.org.nz. But be in quick!
FESTIVAL OF FLOWERS 
Thank you to Lynley Kloogh and Robyn Freeth for creating the Parish entry in the 43rd Ecumenical Festival of Flowers in Praise held last weekend in St Paul's Cathedral. It was a striking arrangement using rata and flax flower heads with other plants. Their text was from Mother Teresa: "Spread love to everyone you go to: first of all in your own house ... Let no-one ever come to you without leaving better and happier. Be the living expression of God's kindness".


THE BICULTURAL JOURNEY – THEORY AND PRACTICE

About 60 years ago I went on a family holiday to the Bay of Islands.  We visited the Treaty House and wandered around the grounds of the upper marae. I was particularly struck by the great waka taua, the war canoe, which had been made for the 1940 Waitangi Centenary celebrations – the fulfillment of a dream of Princess Te Puea Herangi of Waikato. This great canoe, named ngatoki-mata-whao-rua, carved from two kauri logs, is 35.7 metres long and weighs 12 tonnes. It is a superb example of traditional craftsmanship, and I wished then that I could see it on the water.

Quite unexpectedly, my dream was fulfilled last week when I was privileged to be at the Waitangi Day celebrations – part of a group of Te Haahi Weteriana leaders and ministry students. I sat a few metres away when, for the first time for many, many years, the newly reconstructed canoe was decorated in readiness for taking part in a great fleet of waka. Streamers of feathers were attached to the taurapa (stern-piece) and two long ornaments (hihi made of manuka wands, with karuatua, eyes made of looped albatross feathers) were lashed to the tauihu (bow-piece).

Then, behind where I was sitting, there assembled the 80 and more men, from young teenagers to senior leaders, who drew up in line with their white-painted paddles. They recited their chants, and on a signal, moved down in strict order to clamber aboard the canoe and take their appointed places. A man standing at the bow gave the rhythm by moving his paddle from side to side, and a leader standing at the centre of the canoe called the ancient words to which the paddlers responded. As they moved strongly out into the Bay I could sense the emotion of the moment, and thanked God I had been able to witness such a significant occasion in the history of Waitangi.


A few days later we all travelled north to Cape Reinga. This was another wish-fulfilment. It’s quite a journey, but the road is now almost completely realigned and sealed. It was, I suppose, a little late in the tourist-season, and the destination was, therefore, not too overrun with visitors. None of the Church party had come as a tourist – we were there to experience what is called te wairua Reinga – the spirit of Reinga. It was pointed out to us that few Maori, relatively speaking, visit Reinga – and they would never come as tourists.

The whole area, from the car-park down to the lighthouse, is carefully and sensitively maintained. As one walks down the well-constructed pathway one becomes increasingly aware of the presence of an ancient history and belief-system – of the meaning of tapu. The feeling is almost palpable. The Cape itself, with its ancient pohutukawa, is not accessible to visitors, nor should it be. The Spirit, I believe, rests on it, and that is sufficient.

Later in the day, when we had a time of reflection, I found myself challenged by this place to which, in Maori tradition, all souls go. We belong to a culture, as Christians, which has always divided souls into saved and not-saved. Death is the moment of division, or separation. Te wairua Reinga is all about the oneness of humanity, even in death.  It is a demanding thought.

Finally, on Friday 12th, we all went to Mangungu, on the Hokianga, where the Wesleyan Mission Station, founded in 1828, is situated. 170 years ago more chiefs put their signatures or marks on the Treaty at this place than at any other around Aotearoa. In 1840, John Hobbs acted as interpreter for William Hobson, and I believe he made a unique contribution to the understanding of the Treaty when he described it to the assembled Maori people (about 3000 of them) as a covenant. That is another story, and needs much more space than is available here.

One of my great-grandmothers, a little child of 5 years, was in the crowd then, and probably got bored by all the talking that went on.  There was a lot of it last Friday as well. We gathered under a large marquee for worship, and it was my great privilege to be able to preach to about half the crowd of 1000 who gathered on this occasion in 2010.

The whole event had been the shared responsibility of the local iwi and the New Zealand Historic Places Trust, who now manage the property. Four waka including the 73 year old ngatoki-mata-whao-rua ki Hokianga, came to Mangungu, an event almost unparalleled in the history of Mangungu in the past century.  Such sights and such family memories are indelible.

For someone who has been committed to and involved in the Church’s bi-cultural journey from its inception in 1983, this past week has been an exceptional privilege.  It made me realise how easy it is to talk about the principles of bi-culturalism. It is only when one finds oneself in places that are so deeply rooted in the history and traditions of the tangata whenua that the journey comes alive. Nor am I speaking of this journey of a tourist. It is the Spirit who leads us on a pilgrimage towards mutual understanding and mutual respect.







Donald Phillipps
PARISH FINANCES

The Parish Council has decided that we need to report to you, the members, more regularly.  Here is a summary of our financial position for the first six months of the church’s financial year July – December 2009. Please note that the deficit figure of $5179 – 90 includes several large “one off” payments that occurred near the beginning of the financial year. We thank you for your continued financial support of the Parish’s ministry. We do need to try to keep pace with inflation and increased expenses. Anyone wishing to have a full report, please contact the Parish Treasurer, Lynley Kloogh. 

Income

Offerings


Broad Bay

     980.00


Glenaven

  2,416.88


Mornington

25,567.20


Mosgiel


  8,589.30


St Kilda


  4,500.00


Wesley


  4,517.10

Glenaven Property
  5,010.00

Rental Income

17,572.50

Other Income

  2,004.75






71,157.73

Expenses

Ministry




47,453.59

Removal Fund


  1,498.02

Connexional Budget
  3,600.00

District Expenses

  1,249.98

Conference



  2,419.12

Property Expenses

13,552.51

Office Expenses

  5,452.94

Education



  1,099.97

Bank Fees



        11.50








76,337.63

Net Income/Expenses
 -5,179.90

PARISH BULLETIN


21st February 2010 
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